THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL

Princeton, New Jersey

NEWSLETTER

Vol. VI

October 18, 1961

No. 6

FIRST REHEARSALS FOR "AMAHL" using sets and properties were held Saturday. Miss Mary Evelyn Bruce (Amahl's mother), Gerald Carpenter (Kaspar), Alan Olsen (Melchoir), and Franklyn Erhardt (Balthazar) rehearsed with the boys for a two hour period.

ASTRONAUTICAL EXPOSITION was attended by many boys following rehearsals on Saturday. The display was held in the New York Coliseum and was presented by the American Rocket Society. The boys, because of their excellent appearance, and conduct, were chosen for a scene in a documentary TV film being made by WOR - TV. Mr. Rhine was interviewed during the scene regarding the school.

ASSEMBLY last Thursday was presided over by Student Council President, Michael O'Flaherty. Michael introduced the two selections of choral reading presented by the seventh grade: "Little Orphan Annie" by James Whitcomb Riley, and "The Highwayman" by Alfred Moyes. The first selection was particularly enjoyed by the student body because of the humorous dialect. Devotions were read by Jim Walker. The film "Armed Forces Screen Magazine" was shown by Jim DeLoach.

THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL vs. PRINCETON COUNTRY DAY SCHOOL The long awaited soccer game between these two Princeton schools took place Tues.
October 17th. Coach Matheson's team played a hard game. The score was 0 - 0.
The Boychoir team players were: Forwards - Jim DeLoach, Tommy Friedman,
John Kelsall, Jim Walker, Walter Wexel; Backs - David Soper, Doug Arnold,
Stephen Bryant, Keith Raphael, Alan Tucker, Art Ster, Barry Yaches; Goalie Jim Bellanca; Substitutes - Curt Jeschke, Cary Lyon, Paul Sutterlin, and Mike
Gary.

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS were held last Monday for MIKE GARY, fifth grade, and ROBERT WITHUM, sixth grade.

MRS. JOHN FLECK, fifth grade teacher, returned to school on Monday. Mrs. Fleck had been in the Princeton Hospital. We are very glad to see her back.

MELODY TIMES, the Boychoir quarterly publication, is at the printers. The fall issue should be in the mail within the next two weeks. Two feature articles appear in this issue - the new record and the fall tour.

THE CONCERT CHOIR will make its first appearance in Garden City, New York (Long Island), Thursday, October 26th - 11:00 A.M. The concert is sponsored by the Garden City - Hempstead Community Club and will be given at the Cathedral House.

ANNUAL HALLOWEEN PARTY will be held Friday evening October 27th. A gala party is planned by Mrs. Bryant. All boys will attend this all-school program.